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Governor’s Message

The first term of the 2023/2024 year at Perivale Primary School, with ongoing
growth, development planning, and change implementing across all areas was
pretty intense. Amazingly, we found the time to appoint a new Headteacher, so that
the brilliant work undertaken by Ms Porter can be sustained and built on into the
next school year and beyond. Ms Porter has brought about change, trust, and
stability in such little time and we will be eternally grateful to her.

A huge thank you to Ms Porter and her team for all the hard work this year to
ensure the school delivers on its mission of excellence at the centre of all the school
does.

It has been a real pleasure for governors visiting school to see how our pupils are
learning, to know how teachers and staff are supported, and to ensure leadership
delivers on school growth and development. On my visits I was impressed by how
'ready to learn looks and sounds' in the classrooms - a real transformation.

It was wonderful to see and hear the spirit of the festive season alive as children
and staff 'eased' us all into our Christmas break - thank you all teachers, staff and
parents who contributed to the huge number of events held! The sights, sounds,
and smells are still fresh!

We now return, hopefully feeling rested and recharged for 2024.

We look forward to building on our successes to date. We look forward to showing
visiting Ofsted inspectors how wonderful our school, pupils, staff and parents are.
We look forward to another year of support and celebratory events from our
creative PTFA team. We look forward to excellence.

With best wishes for the new year to you all.

Chris Green Duncan Partridge

Co-chair of Governors Co-chair of Governors



Attendance

From the first day of term to the last, the small moments in a school day

make a real difference to your child. #AttendanceCounts

We would like to take this opportunity to say a big THANK YOU to all of our families who
consistently ensure their children's attendance and punctuality is good.

Our comparative data from last year’s Autumn Term 2022 and this year’s Autumn term has
improved by 2%, and our persistent absentee rate has fallen by an amazing 10%. Getting
these essential habits established early on in your child's life will make a difference to their
futures. There is a proven link between attendance and achievement.

If your child is absent from school, contact must be made first thing in the morning and each
day thereafter.

Contact can be made via our absence line on 020 8997 0619 selecting option 1. Please
provide us with as much information as possible about why your child cannot attend school.
Our School Attendance Officer Mrs Bougouizi may still contact you if we require more
information regarding your child’s absence. We may also require medical evidence if absence
due to illness is frequent.

Please always give an honest and full reason why your child is not in school.

Leave of absence

Any time off during term time will only be authorised when we consider the period of absence
to be for an Exceptional Circumstance.

Exceptional circumstances are one off events which are unavoidable.

A form must be completed prior to the period of absence. Please give as much notice as
possible. The form can be obtained from the main school office. We will then make a decision
whether to authorise the absence.

Punctuality

We appreciate the efforts that our Parents and Carers make in order to get their children into
school on time. Poor punctuality can affect learning and behaviour. Learning begins from the
moment they enter the classroom. It is not only the pupil who is late that is affected, it has
an impact on all other learners. It is important that you get your
child into school on time





iRock Concert 2023
iRock concert 2023 was a huge
success. Children enjoyed the
day exhibiting their progress on
musical instruments.



Homework Showcase:

We proudly present these
fantastic pictures on our
Autumn term Homework
Showcase. Well Done everyone!



Starting Primary School 2024

Are you applying for a primary school place for children born
between 1 September 2019 and 31 August 2020?

The deadline for applications is Monday, 15th January 2024. Apply online at
www.eadmissions.org.uk

Nursery teacher Parent Meeting
If you have not done so, please book your appointment to meet with your
child's class teacher to learn more about your child's progress on 16th
January 2024.

(only for nursery parents)

Theme Day Menu for Census

Enjoy our census day special Pirate-themed Lunch on
Thursday, 18th January



Pupil Premium Funding Form:

If you are eligible, please click the link to access the Google form.

https://forms.gle/aedwVgF9usJenGwX7

After-School Clubs
We are delighted to inform you that two more after-school clubs will return
after the half-term. Please read below for further information.

Wellbeing Club

Our very popular Wellbeing club starts on Tuesday, 20th
February, every Tuesday from 3.30 pm to 4.30 pm. Please log in
to ParentPay to make the payment if you are interested.

https://forms.gle/aedwVgF9usJenGwX7


Kiddy Cook Club

Kiddy Cook Club, one of our
popular clubs, will start
Thursday, 22nd February
2024, for the second half of
the Spring term. Please
contact Stella on
07979692913 to reserve
your child’s place.



Community Information
Swimming Lessons:

Swimming is one of the best skills to practice. Northolt Leisure Centre are offering
February half-term crash courses if you are interested. Please email
oliviachalmers@everyoneactive.com or phone 02084237436 if you are interested.

Workshops for Parents/ Carers:

NHS West London conducts the following workshops for parents/carers.

mailto:oliviachalmers@everyoneactive.com


Ealing Parenting service workshop

Parent/Headteacher Forum 2023-24
To be held in the lower school hall

I look forward to seeing you at these meetings or catching up at the school gates in
the mornings or after school.

Date Time

Thursday 8th February 2024 9.00 - 9.45

Tuesday 5th March 2024 9.00 - 9.45

Tuesday 16th April 2024 9.00 - 9.45

Thursday 9th May 2024 9.00 - 9.45

Tuesday 11th June 2024 9.00 - 9.45

Thursday 4th July 2024 9.00 - 9.45



Spring Term 2024- Dates for your calendar
Date Time Audience Event

Tuesday 16th January 2024 8:40 am- 3:30 pm Nursery Parents Nursery teacher Parents meeting

Wednesday 24th January 2024 9:00 am-10:00 am Year 6 SAT’s /Phasel Woods workshop

Friday 26th January 2024 8:30 am-9:00 am Y1,2,3,4,5&6 Timetable Champions

Tuesday 30th January 2024 9:00 am-10:00 am Year 1 Mock Phonics Screening

Thursday 1st February 2024 9:00 am - 10:00
am

Year4 Multiplication Check

Monday 12th February 2024-
Friday 16th February 2024

Whole School Half term break

Friday 22nd March 2024 Whole School PTFA Easter Eggstravaganza (TBC)

Friday 22nd March 2024 3:15 pm- 3:20 pm Whole School Homework Showcase

Tuesday 26th March 2024 3:40 pm- 6:30 pm Whole School Parents Evening

Wednesday 27th March 2024 3:40 pm- 6:30 pm Whole School Parents Evening


